
GREENCASTLE POLICE DEPARTMENT 
60 North Washington street 

Greencastle, pa   17225 
REPORT FOR THE MONTH OF July, 2022 

Submitted 01 August 2022 
During the reporting month the Department responded to 390 calls for service 

(__2597__calls this year).  A copy of the Complaint Type totals is attached.  
 

 HIGHLIGHTED INCIDENTS: 
 

Criminal Activities / Investigations / 
Service Calls: 

This Month: Year to Date: 

Assault 1 2 
Robbery 0 0 
Burglary 0 1 
Theft (including motor vehicles) 10 25 
Suspicious Activity 3 40 
Sex offense 1 2 
Domestic / Family Offenses 2 22 
Homicide 0 0 
Drug / Narcotics 0 2 
Drug / Alcohol overdose 2 3 
Naloxone (NARCAN) Deployment 1 2 
Assist Emergency Medical Services / 
Fire, Rescue, Fire-Police 

12 95 

Motor Vehicle Crashes (all): Injury; Non-
injury; Towing; Drivable (reportable / 
non-reportable) 

14 70 

Driving Under the Influence (Alcohol / 
Drugs) 

1 2 

Traffic stops / violations (citations & 
written warnings initiated) 

70 (43) 507 

Mental Health Counselor contacts 3 11 
Directed Patrols 47 531 
Assist other Law Enforcement Agency (in 
the Borough) See narrative 

5 21 

Assist other Law Enforcement Agency 
(outside the Borough) See narrative 

6 17 

Burglar Alarm 12 78 
Criminal Arrests / Charges 6 29 
Code Enforcement 13 53 
   



 
Overtime  59 Hours     51 for manpower  
        3 for training 
        5 for investigations 
       
 

 
Mileage: Car 802 2016 Ford Utility  38721  1436   
  Car 813 2013 Chev Tahoe  102727   249  
  Car 816 2016 Ford Utility  88872  1701 
  Car 819 2019 Ford F150  58441  OOS  Total:  3386 
 

NOTEWORTHY ACTIVITIES: 
 

The grass and trash situations were remediated at two different locations for code 
violations this past month. 
 
Mrs. Faight had a Court hearing on the ordinance violations at 43 W Madison St. The 
property owner was found guilty on all counts and fined accordingly by MDJ 
Cunningham. 
 
GPD is currently investigating two child abuse cases and those investigations are 
ongoing. Charges are anticipated in both. 
 
Car 819 (F-150) was damaged during a PSP pursuit. It is presently Out of Service and 
repairs are near completion. 
 
Officers served a number of outstanding warrants (5) in the past month on persons that 
were wanted from out of the area.  
 
Thank you to Public Works for the use of their dump trucks during Sidewalk Sales and 
clearing out a bay at the shed to store Car 819 while awaiting repairs. 
 
Preparations for Old Home Week festivities are under way with multiple plans with 
RESCUE HOSE CO. FIRE, EMS and FIRE POLICE in an effort to make this a safe 
and enjoyable OHW celebration. 
 
As a side note, calls for service are up approximately 15% over this time last year. 
 
 
Submitted by: 

 
 John H Phillippy  Chief of Police 


